
 

  

W7937 County Road MH 

Holmen, WI  54636 

Phone: (608) 526-3354           

Fax: (608) 526-6564  

Email:  clerk@townofhollandwi.gov 

Web page:  www.townofhollandwi.gov 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/TownofHollandWI 

Road Work  

 In 2023, the compost site was gated so use could be 
limited to Town residents. This has cut down on abuse by 
non-residents. Also, the camera system and fob ID have 
helped to identify any residents dumping illegal material 
at the site. As a matter of interest, the compost went from 
a high of 692 tons down to 179 tons this past season! 
 The compost site is used for grass clippings, leaves or 
other compostable vegetation. This site is located to the 
west of the Town hall. No paper/plastic bags or 
branches/brush are allowed. Garbage cans are provided 
for disposal of bags. PLEASE back up as much as 
possible to the pile before unloading. Dropping it in the 
middle of the driveway makes it harder for everyone! 
 Residents who wish to use the compost drop-off site 
will be required to obtain an access key-fob ($6) from the 
Town Clerk. The 2025 yearly cost for the service will 
remain at $20. Renewals are updated by computer so no 
need to provide the fob.  

Compost Site Update 

By Bob Stupi, Town Chair 
2024 saw the Town proceed with a few road 

reconstruction projects. In the northern part of the Town, 
Taube and Red Cloud Roads were widened where practical 
and replaced with new pavement and shoulders. Those 
roads were in rough condition as pavement peeled up during 
the plowing season and repairs were no longer feasible. 
 As noted elsewhere in the newsletter, the failed bridge 
on Casberg Coulee Road was replaced with a new concrete 
span and new pavement from County Road V to shortly past 
the bridge span. This project was 100% funded with a state 
grant so property taxes did not have to be raised to pay for 
this project. It was completed in 1 ½ years, which is far 
shorter than the typical 2 ½ year timeframe to replace a 
bridge. Final paving will be completed in spring 2025. 
 In 2025, County Road XX will be completely 
reconstructed and widened to include a paved shoulder/bike 
lane from Highway 35 south to the intersection of County OT 
in the Town of Onalaska. This is a county lead and funded 
project that is long overdue to enhance travel and safety 
along that corridor. Construction should take most of the 
construction season in 2025. 
 The Town will reconstruct and replace pavement in the 
New Amsterdam subdivision in 2025, since pavement is 
peeling and the road base has eroded. This will coincide with 
the County Road XX reconstruction to allow the Town to 
realize some cost savings by using the same engineering 
and, potentially, the same construction firms that will be 
working on County XX. Dates for construction will be sent to 
affected property owners as they become available. 
 These road reconstruction and 
replacement projects in the Town are the 
first to happen in many years. Some 
Town roads are reaching the end of their 
lifespan and will need to be replaced 
because they are no longer repairable. 
The Town will work to find savings and 
alternate sources of funding to lessen 
the burden on our taxpayers. 
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 The Town of Holland endeavors to maintain safe 
driving surfaces for vehicles properly equipped for winter 
driving conditions. This does not mean bare, dry 
pavement should be expected after each snowfall or 
ice storm event. Furthermore, this does not mean that 
the roads will be completely free of ice and snow during 
the season. Motorists are expected to modify their 
driving practices in accordance with the road conditions. 
In an effort to adhere to stormwater regulations, the 
Town will use discretion when applying sand/salt while 
keeping the roads in passable condition. Keep in mind 
that we generally do not plow if we have received less 
than 2 inches of snow. 
 Items installed or kept on any Town right-of-way 
(generally the area 33’ from the centerline of the road) 
may be damaged by snowplows. Subsequently, any item 
other than a mailbox will not be replaced or repaired by 
the Town if struck by a plow. This includes underground 
sprinklers. Homeowners may also be liable for damage 
to Town equipment that results from striking objects in 
the right-of-way. 
 Please remember to give the plow vehicles plenty 
of room. They may not be able to see you!  

Winter Information 

Winter Maintenance—Brine 

What is salt brine? 
Salt brine is rock salt (sodium chloride) dissolved in water. It is a pro-
active approach to controlling snow and ice on the roadways. 
Why use salt brine? 
The use of salt brine is much more cost effective and allows the Town to 
treat the streets prior to the storm. This will help keep snow and ice from 
bonding to the pavement and allows the roads to return to bare pavement 
much quicker once the storm has passed. It’s like spraying a fry pan with 
oil to keep food from sticking to the bottom of the pan. Other advantages: 
• Anti-icing returns road surfaces to normal faster, resulting in fewer 

accidents and delays. 
• Brine jumpstarts the melting process because salt needs moisture to 

be effective. 
• The liquid brine does not bounce or blow off the road surface (unlike 

rock salt or sand) so material is used more efficiently. 
• Salt residue stays on the road, ready to work when precipitation 

begins. 
• The Town crew can cover more area for less cost by using brine. 
• Increased efficiency of brine results in less salt used per storm event. 

Less salt used = less cost. 
• Salt brine is better for the environment. 
• The cost and need for clean-up of sand in the spring is eliminated. 

When is salt brine used? 
Salt brine is applied by spraying it on the pavement up to 72 hours prior to 
a winter storm. This “pre-treatment” is a snow fighting strategy used in 
anticipation of storms where accumulating ice or snow is predicted. If brine 
is applied just before a winter storm, salt brine will begin working as soon 
as the first snowflake falls. This will help delay the accumulation of snow 
and ice on the pavement. 
How is salt brine applied to the road when pre-treating? 
The Town has a specially modified truck which allows brine to be sprayed 
on the road surface at the correct volume per road mile.  
What should I do when following a truck applying salt brine? 
Trucks applying salt brine usually travel less than 30 mph.  Motorists 
should stay back approximately 500 feet . 
What about corrosion, isn’t brine more corrosive than rock salt? 
Rock salt and brine are just two sides of the same coin. That said, 
chlorides can cause corrosion in metals, and if not treated properly this 
can cause damage to vehicles and infrastructure. The best way to reduce 
or avoid corrosion is to take the extra precaution of rinsing off any residue 
from the road salt or the brine the road salt has become. 
 
Anti-icing involves placing a layer of brine on the surface of the 
pavement before a winter storm has begun to prevent snow and ice 
from freezing to the road. Deicing uses prewetted rock salt to break 
the bond after snow has frozen to the road. Anti-icing delivers the 
same level of service, but it uses one-quarter to one-fifth as much 
salt as deicing. 
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The Stormwater Utility Commission was established to implement practices 
to mitigate multiple flooding events by updating and maintaining 
infrastructures. To assist in paying for the work, the special charge on tax 

bills for an Equivalent Runoff Unit (ERU) will increase this year by $10.  
 This past year, the Town updated the Gaynor Rolling Hills Subdivision drainage ditches and repaired the Pine 
Lane/Meadow Way intersection. In the works for next summer will be a clean-out of culverts and ditches in a majority of 
the Country Estates subdivision.  For more information, check out the Town website. 

What Does Your Property Tax Payment Support? 

 Tuesday, May 13, 2025 and October 14, 2025 
As implemented last year, brush chipping service has been 
adjusted to twice a year. If there are additional chipping 
needs, residents may contact a chipping service or haul 
their brush to the County Landfill at 3240 Berlin Drive (for a 
small fee).  
 With the decrease in dates, the established rules are 
still in effect, which include a limit to the amount of brush 
(no more than 3 feet tall and no wider than 15 feet along 
the curb), a requirement that cut ends face the road, and a 
request to call the Town office at 608-526-3354 to be 
placed on the pick-up list (no later than 1 pm the day 
before the service; leave a message 24/7).  
 This is a reminder that the Town is not in the business 
of chipping brush. We offer the service as a courtesy to 
assist with light pruning and trimming. Our service is NOT 
for tree removal or clearing building sites. There will be 
NO EXCEPTIONS to the rules as listed above! We thank 
you for your cooperation. Additional dates may be added 
due to large storm events. 

Brush Chipping Service - Two Times a Year Casberg Coulee Bridge 

Due to safety concerns, the Casberg Coulee bridge (at County 
Road V) was closed to traffic last spring. The Town received a 
grant from the Federal Bipartisan Infrastructure Law (BIL) with 
100% replacement funding of the structure—an estimated cost 
of $820,000+. That funding comes with several layers of 
government regulations (Federal, State DOT, DNR, etc.) and 
was projected to take 2-3 years. Meanwhile, the residents must 
travel a 3.7 mile detour. The Town Board diligently worked 
towards accomplishing the construction at a very accelerated 
rate and the bridge was installed in November 2024 (with 
asphalt completion scheduled for 

spring 2025). 

 Thanks to approval of the 
referendum in 2022, the Fire 
Department achieved full staffing 
which means 4 firefighters on duty 
24/7. This has provided faster and 
more consistent response times. In 
addition, this past year, the Fire 
Department began river rescue 
training.  
 The Fire Board contracted with a 
third party to develop a feasibility 
study of the fire station and future 
needs. We hope to have the results 
by spring 2025. 
 Fire calls in the Town as of 
October 31st are at 937 (compared 
to 1061 last year at that time). 

$51 
Holmen School District: 
pays for building upkeep, 
utilities, salaries, 
furniture, technology, and 
other supplies needed to 
run our schools. 

$25 
La Crosse County: 
pays for plowing, 
repairing county 
highways, health 
and human 
services, circuit 
court, county jail, 
veteran’s services, 
and more. 

$ 9 
WTC: taxes 
used to 
make 
education 
accessible 
to more 
students in 
our 
community. 

$ 6 
Town of Holland:  
pays for road 
work, parks, 
elections, 
chipping, hall 
and shop 
maintenance, 
snow plowing, 

utilities, etc. 

$9 
Fire 
Service 
Town of 
Holland  
(via 
2022 
referen-
dum) 

Stormwater Utility and ERUs 

Spring 2023 

November 2024 
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Thanks to a donation from the Holmen Area Foundation, the Town 
Hall park sports a “sled library.” Little Free Sled Libraries were 
created so that if your sled is broken or is lost, you can use one at 
no cost.   
For winter fun, the Town has two sledding hills:  
(1) Town Hall Park—use gravel parking lot to the west of the Town 

Hall and the hill is to the southwest (facing County Road XX). 
(2) Hammes Park—use the parking lot south of the park equipment 

(turn onto Vermeer Street and left into the parking lot). 

Thank you Mike and MC Hoffman and Alice 
Dresen for your continued work in keeping the 
Town Hall landscaping trimmed, weeded and 
watered. The Town appreciates the extra 
effort to make a visit to the Town Hall a lovely 
experience! 

Thank you  Mike, MC and Alice! 

Town Beautification Little Free Sled Library 

Bike and Pedestrian Paths 

 Last year, the Town was awarded a grant to pave 
the current bike trail from Drugan’s to Bluffview, with 
construction to occur in 2025/2026. This will enhance 
the overall use of the trail and allow for handicap 
accessibility. The trail provides residents/students a 
safe route for biking and walking to Prairie View 
Elementary School as well as access to places of 

employment, parks, and scenic rural areas.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 This year, the Town was awarded a grant to 
construct a bike/pedestrian path along the north side 
of County Road MH from Briggs Road to Sunrise Lane 
(see map below). This path will provide residents a 
safe route to Holmen High School, parks, other 
schools and Holmen businesses. The construction is 

slated to begin in 2026/2027. 

 The Town continues to add and update our Town Parks. 
This past summer, several pieces of play equipment needed 
replacement and/or updating. Our Town crew inspects 
equipment and we ask that residents notify us of any 

breakage or vandalism.  

 In 2022, the Park Committee surveyed residents of 
Wildflower Terrace and by May 2024, a contract was signed to 
work on a “natural scape” park. The work was split into 3 
phases. The first phase was completed this year with the 
installation of a gazebo, large boulders (to mitigate traffic) and 
fruit trees. Phase 2 will involve installing playscapes and 

signage.   

 BIG THANK YOU to Doug Klenke (and his helper Tim) for 

all of his work on constructing the gazebo! 

 

Wildflower Park 
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Emergency notices. It is an unfortunate phenomenon, but we seem to get 
100-year storms every year! While the Town cannot prevent these disasters, 
we will work hard to address them as quickly as possible. In cases of 
localized flooding or other weather events, residents can check the Town web 
site at www.townofhollandwi.gov or Facebook (TownofHollandWI) for road 

closures, storm clean-up actions, and other information.  

Well water testing.  Even if your drinking water looks, tastes, or smells good, 
it may still contain harmful bacteria and the only way to know is by testing. 
Pick up water testing bottles in the clerk’s office or at the County Health Dept, 

300 4th Street No, La Crosse, 608-785-9872 from 8 am-4:30 pm.  

Speeding is one of the biggest complaints in the Town!  Please keep in mind 
when you are traveling that the speed limits are set to protect the residents as 

well as the driver. Please be aware and SLOW DOWN! 

Road right-of-way.  Due to necessary maintenance of Town roads, 
decorative mail posts, flower boxes, or other items placed on the road right-
of-way may be damaged. The Town is not liable for damages done to these 
items, nor to the grass edge along the road which may occasionally get 
peeled back by the snow plow blades. The right-of-way on most roads is 66 

feet wide (33 feet from the centerline).  

Drainage ditches cannot be filled in with dirt and/or sod.  Sprinkler heads 
should NOT be within the right-of-way. The Town is not responsible for 
damaged sprinkler heads due to snow plowing or other road work. 
Downspouts should be placed to allow for infiltration throughout the yard (not 

placed directly in ditches). 

Parking on cul-de-sacs and on Town roads is prohibited. 

Mailboxes cannot be constructed with concrete, brick or any other 
hazardous materials that will not “break away” if hit by a vehicle.  On the 
other hand, the Town will not be responsible for mailboxes that are so 

old/weak that they break due to snow pressure.   

Other obstacles. No other obstacle should be constructed within the right-of-
way, including brick pillars, large landscape rocks, or anything sticking 

up along the road edge. 

No open burning.  Burning leaves, refuse, or brush in yards or burn barrel(s) 
is illegal in the Town. Of course, grilling or cooking outdoors, campfires, fire 
rings/pits (with a 3-foot size limit) and outdoor wood stoves are allowed. 

Contact the Holmen Fire Department for allowable exceptions: 608-526-9363. 

Fire numbers.  It is Town code that each house display a double-sided green 
fire number. If your fire number is missing or has been damaged, contact the 
Town Clerk immediately. If a fire number is not present, you are in violation of 

Town code, which could result in a fine. 

Sand/salt. The Town is not legally able to sell the winter sand/salt mixture 
nor are citizens allowed to take it. The materials need to be used for Town 

business and a driveway is not a Town road, and, therefore, not a Town use.   

Garbage/Recycling Carts. Carts should not be put out before 5 pm the day 
before pick up and should be retrieved from the Town right-of-way as close 
as possible to 8 pm the day of pick up. Keep the containers at least 3 feet 

apart and 3 feet from any other obstruction. 

Noise. Ordinance #6-2007 establishes a quiet time between 9 pm and 7 am. 

Safe play areas:  For safety’s sake, do not allow 
children to build and/or play in the snow banks at 
road’s edge!  Our plow drivers have a lot to watch 
when plowing and may not see children hiding in the 
snow bank! 
Do not plow or blow snow across roads!  Keep in 
mind that it is unlawful for any person, firm, or other 
agency, to throw, plow or otherwise discharge 
snow and/or ice from private property onto any 
roadway. State Statute 346.94(5) 

Stay up-to-date on 
happenings in the Town by 

following us on  

TownofHollandWI 

Social 
Media 

Each year the Town budgets for maintenance on the 
46+ miles of town roads. The Town contracts for the 
roads to be cleaned, crack filled and then seal coated 
on a 7-year cycle. This is not a fast process and does 
require driving a little more cautiously for about 6 
weeks. Once the roads are cured, the contractor will 
sweep up the extra chips. While this may be 
inconvenient for a few weeks, it goes a long way to 
preserve the roads, rather than waiting for roads to 
fail. At that point, the road would have to be torn out 
and replaced. That process would take a few months 
and is also much more expensive. So, a little 
maintenance now will avoid major expense and 
inconvenience later.  

Road Maintenance 

ATV Routes 

  The Town Board passed Ordinance 3-2022, an 
ordinance establishing all-terrain vehicle (ATV)/utility-
terrain vehicle (UTV) routes and to regulate the 
operation of ATVs/UTVs in the Town. The Town also 
coordinated with the County and established ATV/UTV 
routes on the County roads within the Town.  

     We ask residents to be aware of 
the regulations (see our website for 

details) and follow all safety rules. 
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•24/7 using the Town Hall drop box. 
•By mail to the Treasurer 
 Town of Holland  
 W7937 Co. Rd. MH 
 Holmen, WI 54636 
•By credit card online (there is a fee 
for this option, see below). 

•In person at the Town Hall  during these Treasurer’s hours: 
  In 2024:  Wednesday, Dec 18 3 pm to 6 pm 
 Thursday, Dec 19 8 am to 1 pm 
 Monday, Dec 23 8 am to 1 pm 
 Thursday, Dec 26 8 am to 1 pm 
 Monday, Dec 30 8 am to 1 pm 
  In 2025: Wednesday, Jan 22 3 pm to 6 pm 
 Thursday, Jan 23 8 am to 1 pm 
 Monday, Jan 27 8 am to 1 pm 
 Wednesday, Jan 29 3 pm to 6 pm 
 Thursday, Jan 30 8 am to 1 pm 
 Friday, Jan 31         8 am to 1 pm 
•All payments (1st half or full) are due by January 31.  

  •Payment by check or money order payable to  
   Town of Holland 
  •For security reasons, please no cash payments over $100. 

  •Correct change is appreciated!

SECOND HALF TAX PAYMENT:   Due July 31 

Payable to: LaCrosse County Treasurer 

Mail or pay at:  212 6th Street No., Suite 1900 

La Crosse, WI   54601   

608-785-9711 

Second Half Tax Payment 

Drop box available  
24 hours a day  

(just to the left of the  
front door).   

Secure and easy! 

                                 Last Year         This year 

 County  $1,850,701 $1,819,028 

 Holmen School $3,624,066 $3,769,369 

   Wisc. Tech College $   678,984 $   664,834 

 Town of Holland $   669,718 $   475,029 

 TofH Fire Service      $   582,500 $   670,042 

 Totals $7,439,910 $7,398,301 

2023 Mill rate (paid in 2024): 0.014372685 

2024 Mill rate (paid in 2025): 0.014137085 
Please keep in mind that if you: 
 DO NOT WANT a receipt:   
 Only include the installment stub of the tax bill. 
 WANT a receipt:   
 Include the full tax bill along with a self-

addressed stamped envelope. We will return 
the top portion for your records. 

Tax Levies by District Tax Payment—Questions 608-526-3354 

The Town offers a credit card service 
through allpaid to pay taxes, rentals, dog 

licenses, building permits, etc. While there is no cost to the Town for 
this service, please note there is a “convenience” charge to those 

who use it. For more information: www.townofhollandwi.gov 

Credit Cards 

New Tax Bill Format 

Name/address 

Remove 

this 

portion to 

pay 1st 

half by 

1/31/25 

Remove 

this 

portion to 

pay 2nd 

half by 

7/31/25 

Remove 

this 

portion to 

pay in full 

by 1/31/25 

If you want a receipt, bring in the full page and it will 

be stamped “paid”. If by mail/drop box, include the full 

page and a self-addressed stamped envelope, and we 

will return the tax bill, stamped “paid”. 
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Dog Licenses 
All puppies must be licensed within 5 months of birth.  Renewal is 
due by January 1 with a grace period no later than March 31. (Limit 

of 2 dogs per household.) 
 
We have a computer printout on dogs previously licensed in the 
Town of Holland. If the rabies vaccination is current, just send the 
correct fee. If the rabies shot has expired since you purchased last 
year’s tag, we will need to see proof of the current rabies 
vaccination.  

It is the dog owner’s responsibility to provide the rabies 
information (not the vet clinic).  

 
Dog licenses can be purchased from the treasurer, Marla Wagner. 
This can be done via mail, Town Hall drop box, or during clerk hours 
at the Town Hall. 
 Address:  W7937 County Road MH 
      Holmen, WI  54636 
 
 
 
 
For new dogs, you need to furnish proof of rabies vaccination, dog’s 
name, breed, color, age/birthdate, and sex (indicate whether it is 
neutered or spayed). If the dog has been neutered or spayed, we will 
need written documentation. 
 
For new residents or newly acquired adult dogs, all tags are to be 
purchased from the Town treasurer within 30 days or the late fee will 
apply. A new puppy must be licensed within 5 months of birth or the 

late fee will apply.  

 
All nuisance dog calls are handled by the Coulee Region Humane 

Society (608-781-4014). 

 LATE TAGS MUST BE PURCHASED FROM THE  

COUNTY CLERK.  

Late fee is $25.00 
 

If a dog passes away during the year, please notify us so we 
can update the records. 

Dog License Questions? 
Call 608-526-3354 

Dog Fee:  $23  or 
$12 if spayed/neutered 

If by mail or drop box, please include a self-addressed 
stamped envelope so we can send you the tag. 
Any rabies information will be returned as well. 

Dog license renewals are due January 1.   
There is a misconception that dog licenses are due at the end of March.  NOT true!   

The license period starts January 1 and ends December 31. So, in fact, licenses are due by January 1 each year.  

The misconception occurs because there is a grace period to avoid a late fee until March 31.  

Quick Notes 
Puppies:  license before puppy is 5 

months old 
Newly acquired dogs:  license within 30 days 
Renewals:  renew by January 1 each year 

(grace period until March 31) 
Deceased dogs: Please notify the Town  

Leash Law 
The Town of Holland does have a leash law.  
Unfortunately, we often receive complaints 
regarding dogs running in the neighborhood. 
And, while you may think your dog is well-
behaved, those walking/jogging or biking might 
not feel safe with dogs running at them. Section 
3.01 of the Dog Control Ordinance #5-2007 has 
several sections that apply to the care of dogs: 
A. All dogs shall be cared for, maintained, and 

handled in a sanitary manner and in such a 
way as to prevent noises, barking, fighting 
or howling, or other disturbances of the 
peace and quiet of the neighborhood.   

B. Dogs shall not be permitted to run at 
large, with the exception of dogs confined 
and controlled within an electric dog fence. 

Penalties may be assessed if a dog is running 
loose or disturbing the peace. Penalties for 
violations are established by La Crosse County 
Code and enforced by the La Crosse County 
Animal Control officers. If you have any 
questions on the penalties or violations, please 
call the La Crosse County Health Department at 
608-785-9872.   
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The “Recycler” newsletter was sent separately. Please call the Town Hall if you have 
not received one by the end of December. You can also view the newsletter on the 
Town website:  www.townofhollandwi.gov 
For quick reference, a postcard recycler calendar is included in this mailing.  

►Carts may not be placed within the right-of-way (33 feet from the center line) 
other than from 5 pm the day before service to 8 pm the day of service   

►Place carts 2 feet from road edge and at least 3 feet away from obstacles 
including but not limited to: other carts, recycling bins, mailboxes, power 
poles, etc. 

►Remove the carts from the right-of-way by the end of the collection day. If a 
vehicle or plow hits a cart, the homeowner must pay to replace it!!! 

Call 608-783-6727 if your trash or recycling was missed! 

Meeting Information 
• Town Board meets at 6:30 pm the second Wednesday 
• The annual meeting is at 6:30 pm, Wednesday, April 16, 2025 
• Plan Commission meets (as needed) 6:30 pm the first Wednesday 
• Stormwater Commission meets (as needed) 6:30 pm the first Wednesday 
• Monthly meeting notices will be posted at the Town Hall, the Holmen Post 

Office and Holmen Library as well as the Town website: 
www.townofhollandwi.gov 

• Special meeting notices will be posted at least 24 hours prior to the 
meeting at the three locations and the Town website as listed above. 

Rental Information 
All rentals of the hall, shelters, and ball 

diamonds are handled by the Town Clerk at 
608-526-3354 

 
 

NOTE: Rate increase effective 1/1/2025 
 

Park Shelters (located by the Town Hall): 
#1 = $100.00   (kitchen/open air seating) 
#2 = $80.00   (electrical outlets/enclosed) 

 
Town Hall (W7937 County Road MH): 

Day rental = 8 am to 6 pm 
$175 with $50 deposit 

Evening rental = 8 am to 10 pm 
$375 with $50 deposit 

Reception rental =  8 am to midnight 
$500 with $75 deposit 

 
For pictures and further information,  

www.townofhollandwi.gov 

Board Members 

 Chair Bob Stupi  608-397-1191 chair@townofhollandwi.gov 
 Michael Hoffman 608-769-7388 supervisor1@townofhollandwi.gov 
 Jeff Herlitzke 608-769-0578 supervisor2@townofhollandwi.gov 
 Rick Hauser 608-397-9845 supervisor3@townofhollandwi.gov 
 David Weber 608-792-7621 supervisor4@townofhollandwi.gov 
 Clerk Marilyn Pedretti 608-317-9698 clerk@townofhollandwi.gov 
 Treasurer Marla Wagner 608-526-3354 treasurer@townofhollandwi.gov 

 Building Inspector:  GEC 608-697-8007 
 Assessor: Associated Appraisal 920-749-1995 

Clerk’s Office Hours 
Mondays 8 am to 1 pm 

Wednesdays  3 pm to 6 pm 

Thursdays 8 am to 1 pm 

  ...and other times as needed 

Phone:   608-526-3354 

Email:   clerk@townofhollandwi.gov 

treasurer@townofhollandwi.gov 

Web page:  www.townofhollandwi.gov 

Facebook: TownofHollandWI 

Contact Us 

Municipal Services 

Brush chipping…………....608-526-3354  Town Clerk 

     Tuesdays: May 13 and Oct 14—call by 1 pm the day before 

Building permits…………. 608-697-8007 GEC 

Dog licenses …………….. 608-526-3354 Town Treasurer 

Fire permits ……………… 608-526-9363 Holmen Area Fire Dept. 

Hazardous waste .………. 608-785-9999  La Crosse County HHW 

Landfill …………………… 608-785-9572 La Crosse Solid Waste 

Refuse/Recycling ……….. 608-783-6727 Hilltopper Refuse & Recycling 

Zoning permits ………….. 608-785-9722 La Crosse County Zoning 

Recycling/Refuse 

2025 Election Schedule 

•Feb. 18, 2025 – Spring Primary  (if necessary) 
•April 1, 2025 – Spring Election 

REGISTER TO VOTE: 
Option 1:  www.myvote.wi.gov  Register online up 

to 20 days before an election.   
Option 2: Register in the Clerk’s office.  
Option 3:  Register at the polls.  
Options 2 & 3:  You will need current proof of 
residency.  See www.myvote.wi.gov for details.     

http://www.myvote.wi.gov
http://www.myvote.wi.gov

